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Before doing so, may I say that, notwithstanding some unresolved problems
which affect our collectivity, and notwithstanding the fears of people of little
faith, it was encouraging to find, in the course of recent visits which my wife
and I have made to Canadians in all ten Provinces and in the Arctic Islands,
that their sense of identity, and of the potential which Canada offers to them
and to their children, is strong and healthy.

I was also pleased to make a goodwill tour of the four Commonwealth
countries of the Caribbean: Jamaica, Guyana, Barbados and Trinidad and
Tobago. These visits abroad were made on the advice of the Government and
with the encouragement of Her Majesty.

May I say, too, that Her Majesty’s interest in Canada, and in Canadians and
their affairs, will bring the Queen and the Duke of Edinburgh to Manitoba
and to the Northwest Territories in July of next year to join in the celebration
of their centennials.

Canada is a fortunate country, blessed by nature and spared by war, but
we are not immune from the effects of conflicts in other parts of the globe.
Our world has become so compact, so interdependent, that all humanity is
wounded by an outbreak of violence in any corner of the earth. Whether it be
in Vietnam, Nigeria, or the Middle East, suffering in any part of the world
disturbs the whole international community and affects Canada as a responsible
member of that community.

Although we must be aware of the effects of these upheavals on our own
country, we are even more concerned about the damage inflicted on the
prospects for world peace and the spread of misery and deprivation. The means
at our disposal for bringing these conflicts to an end are necessarily limited,
but the Government is making full use of its opportunities to help reduce
international tension.

We will continue to be an active member of the United Nations. After a
quarter of a century of radical changes in its functions and membership, the
U.N. needs to be revitalised and strengthened. Canada is presenting its pro-
posals for reform to the present session of the General Assembly.

As weapons become more destructive and weapons’ testing more dangerous,
the Government is assigning a higher priority to its efforts in the field of arms
control. One barrier to a ban on underground nuclear tests has been the
difficulty of verifying that it is being observed. As a practical step towards
such a ban, Canada has proposed an international exchange of seismic
information.

As long as differences between peoples are permitted to degenerate into
hatred and violence, we cannot remain unmoved by appeals for help from the
victims of wars. At the International Red Cross Conference last month, the
Canadian Government gained acceptance of a principle which it has long
supported whereby the Red Cross will be permitted to provide relief during
civil wars to civilians on both sides.

In addition to our work in international organizations, we are intensifying
our direct contacts with many of the governments and peoples of Latin
America, Africa and Asia. At this session you will be asked to consider a bill
to create a Canadian International Development Research Centre which will
bring together Canadian and foreign experts on the problems of developing

economies.
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